COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION

MINUTES

JULY 17, 2006

THE MONTHLY MEETING OF THE COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION WAS HELD AT **WEST COBB SENIOR CENTER** WITH 54 IN ATTENDANCE.

THE INVOCATION WAS GIVEN BY CATHERINE LAMBERT FOLLOWED BY THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG.

PRES. ROSWELL STORY WELCOMED FIRST TIME ATTENDEES AND MEMBERS. ATTENDING FOR THE FIRST TIME WERE ELBERT TAYLOR, RETIRED FROM THE FIRE DEPT., TOMMY YOUNG, RETIRED FROM PARKS AND RECREATION, ALAN CARMAN, RETIRED FROM FLEET MANAGEMENT, ED KELLY, RETIRED FROM THE DEPT. OF TRANSPORTATION AND RANDALL DOBSON, RETIRED FROM THE FIRE DEPT.

PRES. STORY INTRODUCED COMMISSIONER TIM LEE AND CANDIDATES FOR COMMISSIONER, JOHN OSBORNE AND JOHNNY WOODWARD. EACH OF THEM GAVE VERY INTERESTING AND INFORMATIVE SPEECHES.

OFFICER RICK CORD, WITH CRIME PREVENTION FOR THE COBB COUNTY POLICE DEPT. WAS INTRODUCED BY PRES. STORY. OFFICER CORD SPOKE TO US ON PERSONAL SAFETY, NEIGHBORHOOD WATCHES, PUBLIC SAFETY, ETC. THEY ARE PRESENTLY WORKING ON A COMMUNITY OUTREACH PROGRAM ALONG WITH MANY OTHER PROJECTS. THERE WAS LITERATURE AVAILABLE FOR EVERYONE. OFFICER CORD EMPHASIZED THE IMPORTANCE OF MAKING OUR HOMES LOOK OCCUPIED WHEN WE LEAVE AND LISTED SEVERAL WAYS TO DO THIS. HE ALSO SUGGESTED MANY WAYS TO PROTECT OURSELVES IN PARKING LOTS AND OTHER PLACES BY BEING AWARE OF OUR SURROUNDINGS.

PRES. STORY GAVE THE TREASURER'S REPORT. WE HAVE A BALANCE OF CASH ON HAND IN THE AMOUNT OF \$2,252.01. THE JUNE MINUTES AND THE TREASURER'S REPORT WERE ACCEPTED AS PRESENTED.

PRES DAVID HILTON ASKED FOR VOLUNTEERS TO CALL RETIREES AND INVITE THEM TO OUR MEETINGS.

THERE WAS A DRAWING FOR DOOR PRIZES. THEY WERE WON BY:
ARLETTA MARTIN, LYNN MARTIN, FRANK HATCH, JOHNNY WOODWARD,
BECKY WILLIAMS, AND AGNES MORTON.

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS, THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT APPROXIMATELY 11:30 A.M.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY:		
Doris V. Casside		
DORIS T. CASSIDY - SECRETARY	APPROVED: YES	NO